Call for proposals: The 2024 PPTG Student Research Grant!

The Perception and Performance Tech Group invites proposals for
the 2024 PPTG Student Research Grant

What is this?
A small grant to support HFES Student Members conducting independent research
related to perception and performance.

How many awards will be made?
1-2

Who is eligible?
Any student member of the Human Factors and Ergonomics Society.

How much can be requested?
Each award will be up to $500

What can the money be used for?

Expenses related to conducting the proposed research, e.g., buying research
equipment or materials, paying research participants, etc. Part of the awarded money
can be put toward the fee for joining the PPTG.

How do | apply?
Please send the following materials as a single PDF to PPTG Chair Ellemieke van
Doorn (ellemieke.vandoorn@ns.nl) by April 1st, 2024.
1. A structured proposal, including the following sections:
« Background and objectives
» Project description
« A transparency & open science statement explaining A) whether and how
research methods will be preregistered, and B) whether and how materials,
scripts, and/or data generated by the research will be shared.
* A budget and justification specifying how awarded funds will be used
« Cited references
The proposal should be no longer than 3 pages (double-spaced, 1-inch margins,
12-point font), excluding the budget, budget justification, and references. Proposals
that do not adhere these content and formatting requirements will not receive
consideration.
2) A signed letter of support (one page max) from the student's advisor.

What happens if | receive the funding?

Grant awardees are expected to inform the technical group of their research outcomes
by submitting a research paper to the annual meeting of the following year. If the
student cannot attend the annual meeting, a report to the TG chair is expected in place



of a paper. The student awardee, or their advisor, should also present the research
proposal during the PPTG business meeting, which typically occurs during the annual
ASPIRE (HFES) meeting. Membership of the Performance and Perception Technical
Group is not required at the time of application but is expected upon receipt of the
award.



